





From: Howard Perlin [Sent: 08 June 2015 16:21 To: Bucknell, Jonny (Councillor) Subject: FW: 56 Hawtrey Road NW3 3SS - Planning application

Did you receive this? Yours sincerely Howard Perlin

From: Howard Perlin **Sent:** 29 May 2015 20:26 To:

Subject: 56 Hawtrey Road NW3 3SS - Planning application

Dear Councillor Bucknell

The issue which deeply troubles me and my neighbours is outlined in some detail in the attachments; a letter from us to the owners of 56 Hawtrey Road and a letter from a planning consultant on our behalf to the Planning Department.

Our concern both specifically in the case of number 56 and generally in terms of Hawtrey Road is basement excavations beneath private homes. We cannot see any public or social benefit. It appears that one family, which will be living elsewhere when the works take place, can make life hell for a large number of people in the vicinity. This is anti-social behaviour. The family at number 56 only applied for consent because they were made aware, by an architect looking for work, that a basement had been built at number 86. If number 56 obtains consent then we have been alerted that other applications in the road will follow. We will spend the next 20 years being deafened and disturbed by the drilling of concrete. Hawtrey Road consists of terraced houses in a small road already suffering from traffic and parking issues.

Is there anything you can do to help? Yours sincerely Howard Perlin 66 Hawtrey Road NW3 3SS